
 

 
PTC India Financial Services Ltd. (CIN: L65999DL2006PLC153373) 

(A subsidiary of PTC India Limited) 
Registered Office: 7th Floor, Telephone Exchange Building, 8 Bhikaji Cama Place, New Delhi - 110 066, India      

Board: +91 11 26737300 / 26737400 Fax: 26737373 / 26737374, Website: www. ptcfinancial.com, E-mail:  info@ptcfinancial.com 

 

August 30, 2024 
To   
The Manager 
Listing Department/ Department of Corporate  Relations 
BSE Limited 
Phiroze Jeejeebhoy Towers, Dalal Street, 
Mumbai- 400001 
Scrip Code : 533344 

The Manager 
National Stock Exchange of India Limited 
Exchange Plaza, C-1, Block G, 
Bandra- Kurla Complex, Bandra (East), 
Mumbai- 400051 
Scrip Symbol : PFS 

 
Sir/ Madam, 
 
Subject: Intimation under Regulation 30 of the SEBI (Listing Obligations and Disclosures 
Requirements) Regulations, 2015 – Management response on the resignation of the Statutory 
Auditors (Lodha & Co. LLP) (ICAI FRN: 301051E/E300284) 
 
This is further to our letter dated August 13, 2024 regarding resignation of Statutory Auditors, please find 
enclosed herewith the point-wise response of the management on the reasons highlighted by the auditors in 
their resignation letter.  
 
Kindly take this intimation in record in compliance with applicable statutory provisions.  
  
The same is available on our website at www.ptcfinancial.com  

You are requested to take the above information on records. 

Yours faithfully, 
For PTC India Financial Services Limited 
 
 

Shweta Agrawal 
Company Secretary  
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Annexure-A 

Management response post deliberation in the Audit Committee and Board Meeting on the major reasons 
mentioned in the statutory auditor resignation are as under:  

S. 
No. 

Particular PFS Response 

1 Long duration / adjournment of 
meetings for providing financial 
results and financial statements 

During the discussions with the Statutory auditor in the audit 
committee meeting it was noted that there were certain 
concerns of the statutory auditor, which had not been 
addressed by the management. The Audit Committee, to 
ensure the fair view, directed the management to provide all 
relevant information in detail in order to resolve the issues. 
To address these issues, sometimes the Audit Committee 
meeting was adjourned, and correspondingly the agenda for 
approval of financial results was adjourned in the Board 
meeting. 
 
The management has taken necessary steps for improvement 
w.r.t the issues raised.  

2 Non-addressing of Corporate 
Governance issues on timely 
within Board Members and the 
Management 

Company is taking various corrective measures regarding 
corporate governance issues. Internal Guidelines on 
Corporate Governance has been approved by Board of the 
Company on July 30, 2024.  

3 Baseless reporting against the 
Firm and implication of the Firm 
name in news article relating to 
these affecting Firm reputation 
and professional recognition. 

No comments to offer. 

 

4 Matters explained in our Basis 
for Qualified para / Qualified 
conclusions para of the Auditor 
Report / Limited Review Report 
for the financial year ended 31st 
March 2024 and quarter ended 
June30, 2024. 

 

As per detailed response provided at point no. 18 of Board 
Report (Pg 16) in our Annual Report for FY24 (extracts 
enclosed).  

It is to inform identical observations were made in Limited 
Review report for quarter ended June 2024. 
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